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www.pantowners.org                                
Volume 53         Number 5        May  2024 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 May 4th “Trash and Dash” Event. Details previous Pan Siftings                                                  
May 9th General Mtg 7:30pm in St Augusta  Details page 2                                   
May 11th Pantowners Spring Tour. Details page 9                                             
May 12th Happy Mothers Day                                                                            
May 16th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                           
May 21st Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                                
May 23rd Car Show Chair Mtg at The VFW 428 St Cloud, Mn.                                   
May 27th Happy Memorial Day                                                                      
June 13th General Mtg 7:30pm  at Tim Carlson’s                                                                   
June 16th Happy Fathers Day                                                                             
June 20th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                       
June 25th Pan Siftings Articles Due 

Car Of The Month 

1973 Cadillac Eldorado Convertible.  Owner : John and Terri Voigt 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

1973 Cadillac Eldorado Convertible 
Owner: John and Terri Voigt 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                    Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres: Paul Schmidtbauer                                                 Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Lily Prince                                                                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                       Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair: Tim Goodner                                                           Doug Rask           Ray Maciej                         

Sgt. At Arms: Bruce Berscheit                                                          

                                                                                      
Directors: Tom Erickson                                         Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Mike Schmitt                                         Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Gary Anderson                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Todd Whitney                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Kevin Sanders                                                                                       

               Dan Arntson 

Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Randy Marchand     

May 9th   General Meeting 7:30pm at Hidden Lake Park 23215 43rd Ave.         

            St Augusta.  +2025  Calendar Voting Tonight+                                           

May 11th  Pantowners Spring Tour  

May 16th  Board Meeting 7pm at The Moose                                        

May 21st  Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                            

We bought our 1973 Cadillac Eldorado Convertible from Klein 
Oldsmobile Cadillac on September 20th 1975. It has a 500 ci V8 
and automatic transmission with 71,980 miles. We are the second 
owner of it. It has been repainted and the top has been replaced. 
Thank you for voting for our Cadillac for the Pantowner calendar. 
John and Terri Voigt 

Car Of The 
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President’s Report 

                                    

   President Randy Marchand carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

Hello, everybody! Have you got your cars going? The next meeting 
is at Hidden Lake Park in St. Augusta. The address is 23215 43rd 
Ave. I hope we have good weather for it. The spring fun run is go-
ing to be on  May 11th, so I hope you’re all ready for a cruise! 
Warmer weather is bringing about more car shows so hopefully 
you can get to one of them. Speaking of car shows! The Sauk Rap-
ids- Rice Middle School Car Show will be May 24th from 8:30-
10:30. If you are interested, please contact Beth Reimer to let 
her know you are joining. You can call her at (320) 267-0192 after 
3:30 pm. The kids enjoyed the car show last year, so I would love to see a great turnout for them 
this year. I believe the nursing home car shows will be starting soon. More to come on that. 

BY-LAW MODIFICATION (DRAFT PROPOSAL 2.0): ARTICLE V SECTION 5 Existing By-Law 

ARTICLE V NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS: SECTION 5 Offices and Terms: The offices to be 
decided at the annual elections may be as follows:                                                                                                                                                                   
Part A- Vice President – Becomes President and Car Show Chair in successive years.                                                                    
Part B- Treasurer – One year term                                                                                                                                                       
Part C – Secretary- One year term.                                                                                                                                                                  
Part D – Directors – Three year terms. Two elected each year.                                                                                     
Part E – Sergeant at Arms – One year term. 

Change Parts A through E in its entirety to read:                                                                            
ARTICLE V NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS: SECTION 5 Offices and Terms:                                                            
Part A – Vice President: Two-year term. Elected Vice President is allowed a maximum two two-year 
terms. Can run again for Vice President after a minimum one two-year term absence. Election for 
Vice President must not be in same year of election for President.                                                                                                                                                                                         
Part B – President: Two-Year term. Elected President is allowed a maximum two two-year terms. Can 
run again for President after a minimum one two-year term absence. Election for President must not 
be in same year of election for Vice President. Part C – Car Show Chairperson: Two-year term. 
Elected Car Show Chairperson is allowed a maximum two two-year terms. Can run again for Car Show 
Chairperson after a minimum one two-year term absence. Election for Car Show Chairperson must 
not be in same year of election for President.                                                                                                                                     
Part D- Treasurer: One year term                                                                                                                                                          
Part E – Secretary: One year term.                                                                                                                                                        
Part F – Directors: Three year terms. Two elected each year.                                                                                                                  
Part G – Sergeant at Arms: One year term. 

Justification for By-law proposed change: Proposed changes are only for the positions of Vice Presi-
dent, President and Car Show Chairperson (Positions fro Treasurer, Secretary, Directors and Ser-
geant at Arms will remain unchanged). In recent years, it has been difficult to get members, in good 
standings as required by the by-laws, to accept nominations for the current three year term (Vice 
President, President then Car Show Chairperson). With this reluctance, and the talk of what would 
happen to the club if we don’t get members to come forward, this proposed by-law change is one way 
to gain interest in these positions. The thought here by splitting the three duties as individual posi-
tions, hopefully will increase membership interest in the following ways;                                                                                                                                                                      
1) A two year commitment in lieu of a three year commitment.                                                                                                                  
2) A member may have the interest, or courage, in only doing one of the three duties.                                           
3) Knowledge gained by doing the duties for the first year can be applied to the secondm year, which 
should result in better outcomes. The reason for election of Vice President being in the off year for 
the election of the President is a way to provide continuity between the Vice President and the Pres-
ident. Also, the election of the President being in the off year of the Car Show Chairperson is for 
the same reason. As a result, the Vice President and Car Show Chairperson will be elected in the 
same year.                                                                                                          Continued on page 7 
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Vice President’s Report 

Hello everyone !! Peace and blessing upon you. Below are the 
latest list for car shows for May and June. Have fun ,drive 
safe and always be happy with this gift of time we have been 
given!! 

                           May and June Car Shows 
May 11th GSTA spring swap meet at Orrock, Mn (big lake) 8-12 . 26211 184th St.                                                                  
May 16th St. Cloud Eagles car show 4-8 
May 18th Princeton Swap and Car Show 8-2 show gate opens at 7am Mille Lacs County Fair Grounds 1400 3rd 
St. N                                                                                                                                                                 
May-October 1st Friday of each month 6pm Crossroads Mall St. Cloud/Waite Park more info on Facebook 
@firstfridaycruise:waitepark.                                                                                                                           
May 24th Sauk Rapids Middle School Show 901 first St Sauk Rapids contact Beth Reiner   
bethreimer73@gmail.com                                                                                                                                      
May 26th Car Show at Shadys Sunset Bay St Anna Mn. 12-3 (formerly The Landing).                                                
May 30th 1980s Car Show at Stearns History Museum 4-8 235 33rd Ave S. St. Cloud info  echeever@stearns-
museum.org                                                                                                                                                                              
May 30-June 2 Mopars in The Park Washington County Fair Grounds 12300 N. 40th St. Stillwa-
ter moparsinthepark.com                                                                                                                                            
June-September Starting  in June at Copper Kitchen St. Cloud. Hot Rod Hoodlums will have a Car Show the 
first and last Monday of June. Starting in July-September they will have a Car Show the last Monday of each 
month.                                                                                                                                                                
June 8th Car Show Winners Bar and Grill Sartell, Benefitting Patriot Assistance Dogs 

Vice President  Paul Schmidtbauer 
        paulschmidtbauer@gmail.com 

                                                Sauk Rapids/Rice Middle School Car Show 
Friday May, 24th, 2024   8:30 AM to 10:50 AM. Sauk Rapids Rice Middle School. 901 1st St. South Sauk Rapids. 
Southwest parking lot. Students will be visiting the cars with their Social Studies teachers.  The Social Studies teach-
ers teach about how the assembly line made cars affordable and truly changed American culture.  They have includ-
ed the history of Sam Pandolfo and the Pan Motor Company over the past years as well.  They also teach about  car 
culture in the years after WWII.  They have expressed interest in having around 20 cars that represent these time 
periods, essentially from the turn of the century through 1960’s.  If you would like to show one of your cars at this 
event and share it with these middle school students please contact Beth Reimer at bethreimer73@gmail.com or 
call her at (320) 267-0192 after 3:30 PM.  She will let the Social Studies teachers know the make, model and year of 
the cars that will be at the show so they can give their students an opportunity to explore them online before com-
ing to the show. 

mailto:echeever@stearns-museum.org
mailto:echeever@stearns-museum.org
http://moparsinthepark.com/
mailto:paulschmidtbauer@gmail.com
mailto:bethreimer73@gmail.com
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Car Show Chairman Report 

I have been on vacation for the last 2 weeks with no phone or in-
ternet connections so I am behind on plans for the Car Show. I will 
be returning on April 25th in time for the car show chair meeting 
at 7:00 PM at the VFW. As far as I know, we still do not have 
Chairs for the show car set up area and the clean-up. As chairman, 
my job is to make it possible for the club (you) to have a show in 
August, I cannot make it work without each of you stepping in to 
help make the car show a success. “T” shirt sales were slow at the 
last meeting. I will have a sign-up at the May General Meeting. If 
you can’t make the meeting, call or email me with your pre-order. I 
need 200 to get a price break. Four different colors are available for each of the “Ts” and sweat-
shirts. I have included two examples for you to see the new style logo. The cost of the short sleeved 
shirts are $12.00 and long sleeved shirts are $15.00. There will be a $2.00-4.00 upcharge for 2X-5X 
sizes. Sweatshirts are crew neck for $16.00 and with an additional $1.50 for 2X and $2.50 for 3X-
5X sizes. Examples below. Thank You.  

Car Show Chairman Tim 
Goodner 320-290-0504
(tjgoodner@charter.net) 

Photos from The 2024 Spring Banquet. 
Steve Wendt winning the New Pan Door. 
Bob Halliday presenting Rick Gayken a 
thank you plaque for his many years 
chairing the Show Car Parking at our car 
shows. Directors Kevin Sanders and Dan 
Arntson  getting the prize tickets ready for 
the banquet. 
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           April 11th 2024  
 
 Call to Order: Bruce Berscheit led The Pledge of Allegiance at the VFW 428 in St Cloud MN & Randy 
Marchand called the meeting to order.                                                                                                                                            
Guests: Mary McGowan and Lori Larson whose parents were past members.                                                                
New Members: none                                                                                                                                                                                 
Thank You: Vic & Donna Ehresmann for the pop tops.                                                                                                                        
Approval of Minutes: Dorothy Paulson made a motion to accept the minutes as written and seconded 
by Carol Lauermann. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                           
President: Randy Marchand discussed the proposed changes to the bylaws and answered questions, 
with a vote taking place in June at the general meeting. The Club Birthday Party is planned for Novem-
ber 23rd at the Gorecki Center located within the College of St. Benedict.                                                                      
Vice President: Paul Schmidtbauer let the members know about upcoming events and will be com-
pleting lists for 2 months prior to events that will be in The Siftings news updates for the summer 
months & will bring car show flyers to the meetings for each month. Paul also let the members know 
that parades will be listed in The Siftings, our club cars will be placed towards the beginning of the pa-
rade due to cars overheating.                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson thanked Bob Halliday for filling in while he was on vacation and reported 
our accounts are good. Todd Whitney motioned to accept the report and Dennis Arntson seconded. Dis-
cussion and motion were carried.                                                                                                               
Secretary: Lily Prince has the rosters available, she is also emailing 153 members updates and work-
ing the bugs out. She has received 4 photos for the car calendar and will be contacting members look-
ing for more photos. If your car was in the 2015 or older calendar you can put your car in again. All 
cars must be 20 years or older just like in the roster. Please let me know ASAP if you want your car in 
the calendar.                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Car Show: Gary Anderson filled in for Tim Goodner and announced shirts can be ordered tonight for 
this year’s car show. Car show meetings will be at the VFW 428 in St Cloud on the 4th Thursday of the 
month at 7pm and all members are welcome to join this meeting.                                                                                         
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                                                                     
1st Year: Mike Schmitt & Tom Erickson have plans for the fall tour.                                                    
2nd Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney working on the May 11th spring tour. The deadline to enter 
was May 1st.                                                                                                                                                                                                
3rd year: Dan Arntson and Kevin Sanders did a great job with the spring dinner on March 23rd .Thanks 
for all your hard work. Kevin talked about how fun it was being a board of director and getting to know 
Dan over his 3 year term.                                                                                                                                                                                            
Pan Committee: Cars are stored for the winter. The club thinks we will be waking them up in early 
May. Thank you, Pan Committee. Dennis Arntson has a list of Pan appearances which should be in this 
siftings.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Old Business: Many questions were brought up about changing the bylaws. We will vote in June and 
need 2/3 of present members in favor attending this meeting to change the bylaws. Try to come and 
make your vote count.                                                                                                                                  
New Business: Trash And Dash ditch clean-up will be May 4th and Dennis Arntson has planned for a 
fun-run after the clean up, see info in The Siftings. Beth Reimer will be hosting a Sauk Rapids middle 
school car show on May 24th 8:30 am to 10:50 am Please let her know if you plan on attending and the 
car you’re bringing should e 70’s or older.                                                                                                                                         
Announcements: May 9th our general meeting will be held at the Hidden Lakes Park in St Augusta 
which is just off Division. While our members will have valve cover racing we hope to see you there 
with your entry. Our model car winner was Pete Voigt with his 1932 Chrysler Imperial which he built 
over 20 years ago. Thank you members for bringing in your great models. Dave Allen from Lucas Oil 
came & offered club members a great savings on products they sell. The winners of the card drawings 
were Patrick Hollermann, Wade Tobin, Pat Doren-Tobin, Steve Schack, and Ron Paulson. Steve Wendt 
was present for the badge drawing & won $20. May’s drawing will be $10.                                                                                                                             
Adjournment: Jim Laumeyer motion to adjourn, and Kristy Schmit seconded, all were in favor and 
motion was carried. Time: 8:33 pm, 63 minutes 

       Secretary Lily Prince                                                                
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 Board Meeting Minutes                                April 18th 2024               

Secretary Lily Prince                                                                

Call to Order: Randy Marchand led the Pledge of Allegiance and called the meeting to order at The 
Moose Lodge in Waite Park MN.                                                                                                                                                                               
Excused: Dan Arntson, Tim Goodner, & Bruce Berscheit are excused.                                                                 
Guests: Barb Anderson                                                                                                                                                                                                
Approval of Minutes: Todd Whitney made a motion to accept the minutes as written and seconded 
by Gary Anderson, and motion was carried.                                                                                                                                              
President: Randy Marchand is working on The Birthday Party, it will be November 23rd at the Gorecki 
Center within The College of St. Benedict in St. Joseph, MN.                                                                                                                   
Vice President: Paul Schmidtbauer let us know about concerns with the flyers and trophies about 
our car show. The board voted we will table this due to Tim’s absence.                                                                          
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson talked about how Quicken works for accounting and gave The Treasurers 
Report. Tom Erickson made a motion to accept the report as written and seconded by Mike Schmitt, 
and motion was carried.                                                                                                                                                                                       
Secretary: Lily Prince has made a reference list of past cars for the calendars, and talked about Sift-
ings coming back with the correct address. Please let me know if you’re not getting it in the mail.                         
Car Show Chair: Tim Goodner wants you all to know your welcome to come to his car show meet-
ings which will be on the 4th Thursday of the month at the VFW 428 in St Cloud MN for this year. 
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                                                                       
1st Year: Tom Erickson & Mike Schmitt have been planning for the fall tour.                                                      
2nd Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney are ready for this year’s Spring Tour on May 11th.              
3rd Year: Dan Arntson & Kevin Sanders had a great turnout for The Spring Banquet, they did an awe-
some job as hosts & had Pantowners license plate covers for all those that attended. Thank you Dan 
& Kevin.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Pan Car Committee: Cars are sleeping.                                                                                                                                                                   
Old Business: Randy Marchand will make bylaw ballots & we discussed club rules pertaining to the 
bylaws as written. We will be voting on the bylaws posted in this Siftings at June’s General Meeting.                    
New Business: Lily Prince brought in a quote for 5000 of the free cards with Pan Car information 
that are handed out during Pan Car appearances. Tom Erickson made a motion to accept the request 
and seconded by Todd Whitney, and all members were in favor of ordering the cards.                                               
Adjournment: Gary Anderson made a motion to adjourn, and Tom Erickson seconded, all were in 
favor and the motion was carried.   Closed meeting  7:56 pm,  56  minutes  

Continued from page 3                                                                                                        

BY-LAW MODIFICATION (DRAFT PROPOSAL 2.0): ARTICLE V SECTION 5  

How to implement this change IF approved (for 2025) as proposed:                                                          
1) For current year 2024: All officers remain in their current positions.                                                                                                  
2) For 2025 (voting fall 2024): Vice President (Paul) moves to President, President (Randy) moves to 
Car Show Chairperson. Voting is only open for Vice President (two year term).                                                                                                                                 
3) For 2026 (voting fall 2025): President (Paul) moves to Car Show Chairperson. Vice President from 
2025 remains for second year term. Voting is only for New President (two year term).                                         
New cycle starts                                                                                                                                                                                         
4) For 2027: Complete new cycle starts (year 1): President from 2026 remains for second year term. 
Voting is for new Vice President (two year term) and new Car Show Chairperson (two year term).                               
5) For 2028: Complete new cycle starts (year 2): Vice President and Car Show Chairperson from 
2027 remains for second year term. Voting is for new President (two year term). 

                                   2024 Pan Car Events/Appearances 

+ Sauk Rapids/Rice Middle School Car Show May 24th . 8:30-10:50 A.M.                                              
+ Pantown Bewery Pan Stock Anniversary June 29th . Noon – 4 P.M.                                                                  
+ Cars By The Creek Car Show in Cold Spring July 27th . 8:00 A.M. – 2:30 P.M.                           
+ Pantowners Car Show August 18th .                                                                                                 
+ Lone Eagle Car Show in Little Falls: Sept. 8th . 7 A.M.-2 P.M.                                                                  
+ Pioneer Days in Albany, 50th Anniversary : Weekend of Sept 12th – 15th . 

Please note, these are club events and all members are welcome to help. Contact Bob 
Halliday(320-330-9434) or Dennis Arnston(320-333-6019) if you can help bring the 
Pan to these events or can sit by the car at them. Thank You, the Pan Committee! 



8 

 

                  

 

 

For Sale:                                                                                                                                                                                                          

• Sell or Trade: NASCAR & Collector cars. Most are 1/18 scale and still in boxes. Late 80’s and 90’s. Only one Stude. 
Also for sale leather seat and top irons, either a small old car or buggy. Also duplicate club Newsletters, Calendars, 
Flyers, Rosters, Shirts and stuff. Items go back to around 1980. Videos of past Car Shows and Banquets. Let me 
know what 2001 Chevy ½ ton pick-up, single cab, V6, 8ft. box, low miles and a 1926 Model “T roadster, 320-251-3133                                                                                                        

•  1970-1976 Firebird parts. Call Steven at 763-229-2324                                                                           

• 1965 Chev 2 dr parts. doors, hood, deck lid, grille and many more. Bruce B. 320-333-1586                   

• 6x8 Cargo Trailer with spare tire. No rust, rear and side door $3000.00 320-241-7001                                                            

• Old Minnesota license plates, about 25, one is a rare 1911 blue porcelain plate, call 320-281-2692                                                                                                                                                         

• 1956 Ford Fairlane. Red and white. 320-290-0840                                                                                       

• Heavy Duty Canvas 11x24ft $125, 14x18ft $100, 18x28ft $150.  320-241-7001   

•  1968 Pontiac Firebird Convertible. 16960  produced, 350 cid V8 320 hp, 4 bbl, red exterior, white  metallic interior, 
43450 original miles, absolutely flawless car. Paint and interior are at least 9 out of 10. Drives and stops like when it 
was new, Markus 253-906-6980. Car is in St Joseph, Mn.                                                                                                                                                 

Wanted:                                                                                                       

• Heater Control Valve 1970 Ranchero. Gary Anderson 320-250-6619     

•  Rear Wing for 1970 Pontiac GTO. Todd Whitney 406-935-0206                                                                                                

• Decent vice with 5” or more mounting bolt spread. Bruce T. 320-253-3589                                                                                      

• Wanted - old used bicycles, call Craig 320-492-6814    

                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                                                     

                                                                   

HOLE IN YOUR TIRE 

 If you can’t make the general meeting and want something listed before I send The 
Siftings to print ( due date listed on front page ) email me with your listing             
(jzwilling47@gmail.com).  I will continue your listing for 3 months or until you let me 
know it was sold or you want it renewed or removed. Thanks Jim Z. 

                                                Pantowners Calendar Car or Truck Rules 
The vehicle must be owned by someone who has been a club member in good standing for at least one year. 

All pictures of calendar vehicle entries must have the members name and vehicle information on the back of the picture 
and be given to the club secretary prior to voting at the May general club meeting. 

An article must be written about the vehicle to appear in the Siftings on the month the vehicle is featured. The articles 
need to be submitted to the club secretary on  or before the December general club meeting. 

The vehicle must qualify as a collector vehicle under the state of Minnesota rules for collector, pioneer, classic or street 
rod. 

Members can enter a different vehicle every 2 years. 

Vehicles that have never been in a previous calendar will be automatically selected with-out vote unless there are more 
than 12 in a given year. If there are more than 12, a vote will be required for selection. 

The same vehicle that was previously in a calendar can be entered again after 10 years. 

Vehicles used for the calendar must be able to drive under its own power into the fairgrounds sports arena. 

If you are planning to sell the vehicle or do not wish to display the vehicle in the sports arena during the car show, do not 
enter it for calendar selection. 

Optional: A month may be selected to feature a collector motorcycle, peddle car or bicycle. 

The owner will receive 5 calendars if their vehicle is chosen to be in the calendar 
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       Membership Form-St Cloud Antique Auto Club                                                   
Send to: P.O. Box 704 St. Cloud, MN 56302-0704 Dues are $20 per fiscal year January 1st and includes 
the monthly Siftings newsletter (which can be mailed or emailed,) 1 Roster and 1 calendar. Mailing roster to you 
is an additional $2.00. Please Circle: NEW RENEWAL, LIFE MEMBER, CHANGE ADDRESS OR VEHICLES 

 

Names _____________________________________________________________________       

 

Address ____________________________________________________________________                                                 

 

Phone ______________________________________________________________________    

 

Email ______________________________________________________________________     

For new members cars you own and for renewals mark any changes with a + or – sign before the car.                     

Please include year, make, model, body-style and special features. 

 

1. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

                        

                      Pantowners Spring Tour 
 

Saturday May 11th 2024. Meet at the Kwik Trip on the corner of Hwy 10 and 15th Ave SE, next 
to Culvers, in St. Cloud , at 8:30 am and depart at 9:00 am. Fee is $10.00 per person (including 
kids). Registration must be received by Wednesday May 1st 2024 

 

Make checks payable to: “St Cloud Antique Auto Club” 

Mail to: Gary Anderson 1935 10th Ave S. St. Cloud MN 56301 

We will be traveling to The Army Aviation Support Facility after a drive through the country 
then to Jack and Jims in Duelm for lunch. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

                                                   Spring Tour Registration Form 

 

Name(s)______________________________________________________________ 

 

Number attending ____________________x $10.00=___________________________ 

 

Any Questions call Gary Anderson 1-320-250-6619 or Todd Whitney 1-406-939-0206 
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby 

⚫Minnesota Computer            
Systems Inc.  

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫Miller Buick & GMC  

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


